NATIONAL MUSIC COUNCIL OF THE PHILIPPINES

UNESCO OFFICE: 690 TAFT AVENUE, MANILA

P. O. BOX 12 MANILA

EXECUTIVE BOARD

August 21, 1956

RAMON TAPALES
PRESIDENT

ANTONINO BUENAVENTURA

Music Creation

FEDERICO ELIZALDE
Music Promotion

JULIO ESTEBAN ANGUITA Music Profession

CANDIDA B. BAUTISTA

Music Education

VICE PRESIDENTS

Lucrecia R. Kasilag Executive secretary

TRINIDAD F. LEGARDA TREASURER

LIWANAG P. CRUZ
JUAN JAVIER
FELISA C. LARDIZABAL
SISTER CATALINA LEDESMA
FELIPE PADILLA DE LEON

ALFREDO LOZANO
ROSARIO L. VALDES
PILAR BIANCO-SALA
MEMBERS

PEDRO F. ABELLA Liaison Officer with UNESCO

JOSE LAUCHENGCO
Public Relations Counselor

Mr. and Mrs. Prasidh Silapabanleng Pakavalee Music and Dance Institute 135 Boripat Road Bangkok, Thailand

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Silapabanleng:

The purpose of this letter is to announce to you that a magazine dedicated to "Music in Southeast Asia" is currently under preparation to come out with its first number on or about October 10. This magazine is being handled by the staff of the International Music Council Secretariat for Southeast Asia in Manila.

If you have material about your music, your country, your people, and about yourself, kindly send them over to reach Manila not later than September 15. Please send as many as you can so that we can publish them by installment in subsequent issues. You may separate them in groups as you would want them presented and then enumerate each in the order of priority as you would wish them to appear.

The paper is expected to get very wide circulation in Southeast Asia and in some countries in Europe, U.S.A., and South America. You will probably read about it in one of your papers as dispatched by foreign news agencies.

This step is, I believe, timely so that the understandings arrived at in the last and future conferences be integrated in a publication for purposes of continued reminders and contacts.

With best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

RAMON TAPALES